City of Boston
City Clerk

October 18, 2023
To The City Council
Councilors:

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you of the
following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted upon by the
City Council at its meeting of October 4, 2023, viz.

1197 Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Three Million Dollars ($3,000,000.00) in the form of a grant for
the Transforming Boston grant, awarded by the Andrew E. Mellon
Foundation to be administered by the Mayor’s Office of Arts and Culture.
The grant will fund the support of community and curatorial partnerships,

hew temporary commemorative installations, and related public art programs.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

1300 Ordinance Amending City of Boston Code, Ordinances, Chapter XII, Section

12-20, Latino and Caribbean Affairs for Public Health and Welfare.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

1376 Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of One Million Dollars ($1,000,000.00) in the form of a grant for
Securing the Cities continuation grants, awarded by the United States
Department of Homeland Security to be administered by the Police
Department. The grant will fund continued enhancements for regional
capabilities to detect, identify, report, and interdict nuclear and other
radioactive materials out of regulatory control and provide regional training

and exercise opportunities necessary to enhance capabilities.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023
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Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Eight Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars ($850,000.00) in the form
of a grant for the FY20 Boston Regional Intelligence Center Earmark,
awarded by the MA Executive Office of Public Safety & Security to be
administered by the Police Department. The grant will fund upgrading,
expanding, and integrating technology and protocols related to anti-

terrorism, anti-crime, anti-gang and emergency response.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Eight Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars ($850,000.00) in the form of
a grant for the FY21 Boston Regional Intelligence Center Earmark, awarded by
the MA Executive Office of Public Safety & Security to be administered by the
Police Department. The grant will fund upgrading, expanding, and integrating
technology and protocols related to anti-terrorism, anti-crime, anti-gang and

emergency response.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Eight Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars ($850,000.00) in the form
of a grant for the FY22 Boston Regional Intelligence Center Earmark,
awarded by the MA Executive Office of Public Safety & Security to be
administered by the Police Department. The grant will fund upgrading,
expanding, and integrating technology and protocols related to anti-

terrorism, anti-crime, anti-gang and emergency response.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Eight Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars ($850,000.00) in the form
of a grant for the FY23 Boston Regional Intelligence Center Earmark,
awarded by the MA Executive Office of Public Safety & Security to be
administered by the Police Department. The grant will fund upgrading,
expanding, and integrating technology and protocols related to anti-

terrorism, anti-crime, anti-gang and emergency response.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023



1543 Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the
amount of Three Hundred Thirty Thousand ($330,000.00) in the form of a
grant for the FY24 EEA Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness Program
awarded by the Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs to be
administered by the Environment. The grant will fund Ready Boston's
findings through further assessment and exploration of three design
alternatives for flood risk reduction on Bennington Street in Boston and
Fredericks Park, Belle Isle Avenue, and Montfern Avenue in Revere. The
project team aims to complete a feasibility assessment and schematic design
of these alternatives to identify a preferred coastal resilience solution to
advance further design that will protect Boston and Revere from coastal
flooding while providing a myriad of co-benefits, including storm water
management, urban heat island reduction, recreational enhancement, and the

health and longevity of Belle Isle Marsh.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

1546 Communication was received from Eneida Tavares, Chair, of the Board of
Election, for your approval of a report requesting and recommending early

voting for the November 7, 2023 Final Election.
Approved by the Mayor October 10, 2023

Respectfully,

[y

Alex Geourntas
City Clerk




